
NOTTS BADMINTON ASSOCIATION  

LEAGUE SECRETARY’S REPORT SEASON 2021-22 

FIRSTLY, LET ME THANK ALL OF THE CLUBS AND A BIG WELL DONE FOR COMPLETING THIS SEASON. 

WITH IT BEING THE FIRST ONE POST PANDEMIC I HAVE BEEN AMAZED AT HOW WELL YOU HAVE ALL 

MANAGED TO ARRANGE AND COMPLETE YOUR FIXTURES. THERE WERE ONLY 16 RULE 9 FIXTURES 

APPLIED OUT OF A TOTAL OF 337 MATCHES.  

MY CONGRATULATIONS ARE GIVEN TO ALL CLUBS WINNING DIVISIONAL TITLES. WITH A SPECIAL 

MENTION TO BEESTON FIELDS WHO WON PREMIER MENS AND LADIES AND FOREST, WHO WON 

PREMIER MIXED THUS STOPPING BEESTON FIELDS CLAIMING A CLEAN SWEEP OF ALL 3 PREMIER 

TITLES.  

HOPEFULLY PLAYER NUMBERS WILL RETURN, AS WE LOST 23 TEAMS FROM BEFORE COVID AND ALL 

BEING WELL TEAM ENTRIES WILL INCREASE FOR THE COMING SEASON. 

THIS SEASON WE HAVE HAD A SERIOUS INCIDENT REGARDING PLAYING ILLEGAL PLAYERS IN TEAMS. 

THE CLUB IN QUESTION HAVE BEEN DISCIPLINED AND WARNED OF THEIR FUTURE CONDUCT IN THE 

NOTTS BA LEAGUE STRUCTURE. MAY I MAKE IT CLEAR THAT ALL OF THE LEAGUE RULES ARE AGREED 

BY ALL MEMBER CLUBS AND AS SUCH SHOULD BE FOLLOWED.  

THERE HAVE BEEN NO RULE CHANGES THIS SEASON SO PLEASE REMEMBER TO CHECK YOUR 

HANDBOOKS AND THE WEBSITE FOR INFORMATION REGARDING RULES. 

I AM ALWAYS EXPECTING A FEW NEW MATCH SECRETARIES EACH SEASON SO PLEASE DO NOT 

HESITATE TO CONTACT ME IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS. EVEN EXISTING CLUB SECRETARIES OR 

GENERAL CLUB PLAYERS CAN DROP ME A MESSAGE. 

EMAIL:- drewtyas@hotmail.com or nottsbaresults@hotmail.com 

FINALLY LET ME TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO WISH YOU ALL GOOD LUCK IN THE COMING SEASON. 

 

ANDY TYAS  

HONORARY LEAGUE SECRETARY  

NOTTINGHAMSHIRE BADMINTON ASSOCIATION 
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